
I had a 100 foot tall Douglas fir tree fall on my house. It did serious damage making it nessisery for me to 
move out. Since my wife and I are getting older we felt it would be best for us to move back the our 
house on the east side of Portland. A one story house and it is closer to our other properties. We had 
given the tenants 90 days’ notice and we started preparing to move. Then the city imposed the $ 4,500. 
And made it retroactive. I had to pay, It took all my reserves but I have to move.   
This feels like the government is taking control of my life and my property.  
 
Phil Owen 
 


